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The Education Advocacy Coalition for Students with Disabilities (EAC), a coalition of
approximately 40 organizations and individuals concerned with education policy for students
with disabilities in Maryland, supports Senate Bill 617, which would ensure local school system
and Maryland State Department of Education accountability for accessible digital tools. The bill
would require local school systems to develop a process to evaluate digital tools under
consideration for development or purchase, and would require vendors responding to an
invitation for bid or a request for proposal issued by a local school system or the Maryland
State Board of Education to submit an accessibility conformance report that includes a
voluntary product accessibility template. Beginning in October, 2024, after evaluation of
technology-based instructional products, local school systems must select the available product
that has the greatest functionality for equivalent access for students with disabilities. Senate
Bill 617 further provides that vendors who fail to meet accessibility standards will be fined.

Although the ability to access digital instruction has long been an issue for a number of
students with disabilities, the COVID-19 pandemic laid bare the extent of the problem. When
school buildings closed in March, 2020 and education shifted to digital learning, students who
are blind or otherwise unable to access learning through visual means were denied the
opportunity to participate or to participate fully in distance learning. Although accessible
information and communication technology is required by law, lack of enforcement by local
school systems and the Maryland State Department of Education made this requirement ring
hollow for the students who were unable to learn effectively during the pandemic because
their technology was not accessible to them. The problem continues for students who have as
yet been unable to return to school in-person.

It is our understanding that this year’s legislation is broader than the previous version of this
bill, and that if implemented, it would ensure equal access to digital tools for all students with
disabilities. We recommend the following amendments to underscore the importance of equal
access:

On Page 2, line 13: add INCLUDING by nonvisual means
On Page 2, line 16: add “’Equivalent Access” includes BUT IS NOT LIMITED TO:"
On Page 3, line 25: add EQUIVALENT AND “nonvisual access”




Senate Bill 617 would address the problem of digital inaccessibility by creating the
accountability that has been missing, and would enable all students who require access to
information and communication technology to more easily obtain that access. For these
reasons, the EAC supports Senate Bill 617 with the sponsor amendments.

Please feel free to contact Leslie Seid Margolis, chairperson, at lesliem@disabilityrightsmd.org
or 410-370-5730 for more information.
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